STATE OF OHIO

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Notice of Public Hearing
In accordance with Section 5511.01 of the Ohio Revised Code, the Director of the Ohio Department of Transportation has scheduled a public hearing on October 7, 2015, from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. at the Ohio Department of Transportation – District 9 Headquarters, 650 Eastern Avenue, Chillicothe, Ohio 45601 to notify and discuss with the public the following proposed bridge removal project and abandonment of right of way as described below adjacent to U.S. Route 23 in Ross County Ohio.
LOCATION OF PROJECT
Situated in Huntington Township, Ross County, Ohio, beginning at a point in the centerline of U.S. Route 23, SLM 4.97, and continuing to a point near the SLM 4.28 of County Road 184 (Rozelle Creek Road).
DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT

U.S. Route 23/County Road 184 (Rozelle Creek) Bridge Removal

The proposed project is the removal of bridge ROS-23-0497SR and identified as SFN: 7100248, which is located on a portion of roadway situated between U.S. 23 and C.R. 600 (Massieville Road) over Rozelle Creek. Being more fully described, the structure to be removed is located on C.R. 184, between SLM 4.234 and SLM 4.251. Pavement will be removed on both sides of the structure to eliminate the roadway between U.S. 23 and C.R. 600. Additionally, upon removal of said structure, the southbound left-turn lane from U.S. 23 to C.R. 184 will be removed and repaved with transverse lane markings with a future resurfacing project. 
DESCRIPTION OF ABANDONMENT

The proposed project includes the abandonment of right of way from the centerline of the structure and roadway on C.R. 184. The department shall release its easement to the underlying fee owners of property abutting said highway right of way to be vacated, except that which will be retained by the department for the purposes of utility requirements and coordination.
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Director of Transportation
